Democratic Services Section
Chief Executive’s Department
Belfast City Council

City Hall
Belfast
BT1 5GS

28th February, 2019

MEETING OF PEOPLE AND COMMUNITIES COMMITTEE

Dear Alderman/Councillor,

The above-named Committee will meet in the Lavery Room - City Hall on Tuesday, 5th

March, 2019 at 4.30 pm, for the transaction of the business noted below.

You are requested to attend.

Yours faithfully,

SUZANNE WYLIE

Chief Executive

AGENDA:

1.

Routine Matters

(a) Apologies
(b) Minutes
(c) Declarations of Interest

Restricted Items

(a) Cavehill Adventurous Playground (Pages 1 - 4)

Committee/Strategic Issues

(a) Minutes of Strategic Cemeteries and Crematorium Development Working
Group (to follow)

Physical Programme/Asset Management

(a) Request for land, City of Belfast Playing Fields, Mallusk (Pages 5 - 10)

(b) King George V Playing Fields Preferential Use (Pages 11 - 16)
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Finance, Procurement and Performance

(a) Financial Reporting - Quarter 3 2018/19 (Pages 17 - 24)
(b) Social Clauses and Event Licences (Pages 25 - 28)

Operational Issues

(a) Street Naming (Pages 29 - 30)

(b) Connswater Community Greenway Trust Animation Plan 2019/20 (Pages 31
- 50)

(c) Council support for 'Live Here, Love Here' Campaign and Eco Schools
Programme (Pages 51 - 64)

(d) Pride of Place (Pages 65 - 68)

(e) The use of Seabins to capture plastics in the marine environment (Pages 69
-92)

(f) FSA Consultation on provision of allergen information (Pages 93 - 122)
(g) HMO Update (Pages 123 - 160)

(h) Support for Mary Peters Trust and Commonwealth Games (Pages 161 -
164)

(i) Update on Loneliness Motion (Pages 165 - 170)
(i) Service Level Agreement - The Conservation Volunteers (Pages 171 - 180)

(k) Request for Events at City of Belfast Playing Fields, Drumglass Park and
Ormeau Park (Pages 181 - 186)

Issues Raised in Advance by Members

(@) Fly Tipping - Councillor Murphy to raise
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"This Council notes the frustration caused by fly tipping across the city and
the visual impact it has on local areas.

Councils are responsible for the enforcement and policing of fly tipping and
currently we can only enforce this by checking through what has been
dumped and getting names and addresses from that. This can carry a fine of
up to £2,500.

We are asking for Council to review its current processes for dealing with fly
tipping particularly around enforcement. In order to do this, we should look
at models of best practice from elsewhere.

This review should come back to committee for us to explore the findings
and plan a new way forward that will see us tackle the issue of fly-tipping in a
more efficient manner.”



